33rd Sunday in Ordinary Time                                   November 18, 2012                                                                                                                              
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"Heaven and earth shall pass away, but my words will not pass away".
 (Mark 13:31)
WELCOME TO

THE PARISH UNIT OF

ST. BERNARD’S (Moncton)

                      SAINT VINCENT (Sackville)

               SAINT CLEMENT (Port Elgin)

                     & SAINT BARTHOLOMEW (Melrose)

† MASS SCHEDULE †

St. Bernard’s:  Thurs. @ 9:30 am; Sat. @ 4 pm & Sun. @ 11 am
St. Vincent: Sunday @ 9 am; St. Clement & St. Bartholomew: Sat. @ 7 pm (alternating)
Priest is available for Confessions prior to Saturday Mass upon request.

PASTORAL MINISTRY TEAM:
Priest Moderator: Rev. Allison S. Carroll            Social Justice:  Claudia McCloskey                  
Liturgy: Rick Shaw, Deb Gillespie                Adult Faith:Dr. Andrew Wilson
Catechetics:  

STAFF:
Secretary:    Darlene McGraw, sbhf@rogers.com
Custodian:
Rick Cormier Catechetical Coordinator:  Lorella Dunnett, lorella_st.bernards@hotmail.com

Facilities & Activities Coordinator:  Sam Ermen

OFFICE: 43 Botsford St. Moncton, NB E1C 4W9 Phone 857-0425 Fax 857-9565 

Web Site:  www.stbernardschurch.ca
OFFICE HOURS: Mon. to Fri.. 9:00 AM– 12 PM and 1:00 PM – 4:00 PM 
Mass Intentions for this Week

Thurs.   Nov. 22nd @   9:30 AM—anniv. late Charles Gallie
Gordie & Lois
Sat. 
Nov. 24th  @   4:00 PM—late Jean Bourgeois

Family
Sun. 
Nov. 25th  @ 11:00 AM—late Bobby Girouard

Chuck & Jessie Kinney
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OFFERINGS from last week—November 11th & 12th, 2012 

Envelopes (337) $ $ 5,945.11 Loose $ 968.14
Karing Kitchen $ 106.79 Capital Expenditure (44) $ $ 1,260.82
All Souls Dav (13) $ 105.00 Evangelization of Peoples (2) $ 15.00

Christmas Boxes (1) $ 1,000.00 Needy at Christmas (2) $ 20.00
Thank you for your generous and continued support!
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MARK YOUR CALENDARS

· 3rd Tuesday of the Month @ 6:30 pm – Carmelites 

· Thursday--Circle of Friends after 9:30 AM Mass 
· RCIA--Wednesday @ 7 PM.  
· Rosary for the Unborn--Tuesdays @ 7:30 PM

· Tuesdays, December 3rd & 10th-- Next Baptism Preparation Course

· Baptisms--Next Scheduled Baptisms will be November 25, 2012 @ 2 PM
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Prayers for our Troops…we pray for all those who serve………….we pray for Pvt. A.J. Poirier, son of John & Jackie Poirier. 
Both Basil Rose, brother-in-law of Lew & Anne Cummings and Cpl. Ben Goodwin, son of Stephen & Ann Goodwin, have returned safely from Afghanistan. Their families would like to say Thank you to the parishioners for their prayers and the parish for keeping their names in the bulletin for the time that he served.
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Ecclesiastes3…Under every season there is a time… 
A TIME TO HEAL… We remember in our prayers those who are sick... Jack McCabe, Tom Melanson, Jeannita Evers, Inez Kervin, and Aurele Lavigne. 
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A TIME TO MOURN……….our sincere sympathies to the families of...Peggy McQuinn, Robert "Bob" Biggs, Doreen Mellon, and Edith Bishop, sister of Laura Murphy.
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LET’S MAKE OUR CHURCH ENVIRONMENT A SCENT FREE ZONE!!!
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Deacon Charles Broderick and Deacon Angus Johnston invite the faithful of the diocese to their Ordination to the Priesthood through the imposition of hands by Archbishop Valéry Vienneau at 10:00 am on Saturday, December 1, 2012 at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church, 5 Fatima Drive, Riverview. Reception to follow with light refreshments in the Dan Bohan Centre. All are welcome. 

 Book of the Faithful Departed
Traditionally, during the month of November, we remember and pray for, in a special way, all our deceased loved ones.  The Church encourages you to continue this tradition by entering the names of that dear to you in the BOOK OF THE FAITHFUL DEPARTED.  If your loved ones’ names were already entered in the book in previous years, they are still in the book and will be prayed for during our liturgies.  This book will be placed at the back of the church for the whole month of November and we invite you, if you wish, to enter the names of those members of your family or friends who you would like to be remembered and prayed for by our church.
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From the Offices of Faith Development
To contact us please call 857-9531

Ellen, ext. 227 or ellen.diocesemoncton@nb.aibn.com;

Deb, ext. 296 or deb.diocesemoncton@gmail.com;

Trevor, ext. 289 or trevord.diocese@gmail.com
Sent forth, arriving fifth, and the humanity of it all: Being Human, Being Community, Being People of Faith.  Your final opportunity to register for this workshop being facilitated by Craig Murphy, Chaplain, Corrections Canada is Mon., Nov. 19th, as it takes place that evening from 7- 9 PM at St. Bernard’s Church Hall.  Craig will talk about living as people of faith in our communities, connecting with others where they are in their journey and allowing them the freedom to be who they are.  Craig’s presentations are always as engaging, dynamic and thought-provoking as he is. Contact Ellen to register.
Christian Community and Catechesis - Session 3: Catechesis within the Church’s Mission of Evangelization takes place on Wed., Nov. 21st from 6:30 - 9:00 PM at St. Bernard's Church Hall.  Although developed to assist catechists of adults, youth and children in their formation, participation in any of these sessions will benefit all the people of God.  If you haven’t joined us before, please call Ellen to register.  This session will be facilitated by Mike Jeffries. 
Theology on Tap – The next Theology on Tap session for young adults in their 20s and 30s will be held on Tues., Nov. 27th, 7 PM at the Old Triangle Irish Alehouse (751 Main Street). The guest speaker for this session will be Dr. Andrew Wilson, professor of Religious Studies at Mount Allison University, and the name of his talk will be “Who do you say that I am?”: Superman’s secret identity as a ‘type’ of Jesus. Each participant will be responsible for their own food and beverage. Please register with Trevor.
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Your CWL is committed to supporting the Parish Capital Campaign, and, again this year, tickets are being sold on a beautiful Holiday Gift Basket, which will be drawn for on Mon., Dec. 3rd during our December meeting.  All proceeds from the ticket sales on the basket will be given to the Parish Capital Campaign.  Cost of the ticket are:   $1.00 each; 3 for $2.00 or $4.00 for a book of 6. Tickets can be purchased at the Parish Office, through CWL members or by calling Donna Shaw.  Last year, we raised $2,473.00 on ticket sales of our basket and all proceeds were donated to our Parish Capital Campaign to assist with ongoing renovations in our church.  
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Sunday Missals  2012/2013
We have a limited number of Sunday Missals at the cost of $ 5.00 each.  You many purchase a copy at parish office during regular office hours while they last. 
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ADVENT PENITENTIAL SERVICES
St. Bernard's Church -- Sun. -- Dec. 16th @ 2 PM

St. Augustine's (Queen of All Saints Parish Unit)-- Wed. -- Dec. 05th @ 6:30

Holy Family (Blessed Elizabeth of the Trinity) -- Thurs. -- Dec.13th @ 6:30

This fall, DEVELOPMENT AND PEACE invites Catholics and everyone of goodwill to reflect on Canadian international aid, the principles that should guide it, and our expectations of what this aid should be.  International development aid needs to be a concern and a priority for our nation and for the world.  The fall campaign is also an invitation for concerned Catholics and other Canadians to talk with or write to their members of Parliament, to join DEVELOPMENT AND PEACE as active members, and to make a contribution to assist DEVELOPMENT AND PEACE in advancing and promoting integral human development in the Global South.  We encourage the Catholic faithful to participate in the campaign in a true spirit of solidarity with our sisters and brothers in the Global South.  May Saint Kateri Tekakwitha encourage and inspire us in showing care and concern for all those in need.  
+ Richard W. Smith, Archbishop of Edmonton and President of the Canadian Conference of Catholic Bishops.
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CATECHISM ANNOUNCEMENTS
Nov. 18th:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00

Nov. 25th:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00

Dec. 02nd:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00

Dec. 09th:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00

Dec. 16th:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00
Dec. 23rd and Dec. 30th there is no Catechism Gatherings
Classes will resume on January 6th @ 9:45 or 12:00 
Anyone who is new to our parish or has children six years of age can register their child by contacting me at the office 857-0425, please leave me a message and I will get back to you as soon as possible, or feel free to email me at lorella_st.bernards@hotmail.com .

If your child has not received a call that means that there are no catechists and or helpers available to accommodate their grade level.

There is still a need for both Catechist and helpers. The levels that we need catechists/helpers for are:

1 class for Level 3 @ 12:00 noon

2 classes for Level 6 @  9:45 AM

1 class for Level 7 @ 12:00 noon

If you are interested in helping out, either as a catechist or helper, please contact me. There is screening that needs to be done and this requires time, so to prevent delays I would appreciate hearing from you as soon as possible.  

Please note:  All families that have children attending catechism here at St. Bernard's Parish must be registered with St. Bernard's Parish.  If you are not already registered, you may register one of the following ways: Online @ www.stbernardschurch.ca OR Parish Registration forms are available at the entrances of the church and at the Parish office.  Just fill one in and either drop it in the collection or drop it off at the office.  
Facts About People Living in Poverty
Myth 4: Poverty does not mean people have to go hungry.
Reality:  The price of food went up by more than 9 % between 2010 and 2012.  People who rely on food banks go hungry when their shelves are bare or the food bank is not open.  A full-time, minimum wage worker in NB earns $ 20,800 a year.  Almost $ 10,000 is required to feed a family of four, and that means such workers must spend half their income on food alone.  For social assistance recipients, the situation is tragic.  For example, based on the 2012 CFSJ's food price survey, a 30-year old man living alone needs $ 323 a month (60% of his total income) to buy enough food to survive.  People like him in social assistance's "transitional category" get a total of $ 537.  That leaves a miserly $ 214 a month to pay rent and utilities, buy clothing, transportation, and all other personal needs.  People do go hungry on a regular basis.
St. Vincent's CWL Christmas Tea and Sale will be held on Sunday, November 25th from 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. in the church basement., 63 Charlotte St., Sackville, NB. Adults: $6.00, Children under 12, $3:00, Children under 3, Free. All welcome!

RESTORATIVE JUSTICE WEEK -- NOVEMBER 18TH - 25TH 2012

What does this mean? It is about repairing the harm done by crime. Offenders are helped to take responsibility for their criminal actions and work on repairing the harm they have done. For victims, it is about being heard and having the impact of the crime that occurred to them be understood. For communities, it means supporting victims, developing an awareness of the programs in place to assist individuals at risk of offending and those who are trying to re-establish themselves as ex-offenders back into society.  The needs are many, they are unique and diverse. Imagine a mother trying to bond with her children after being incarcerated. Imagine being a man trying to get a job in today's workforce after being released from prison. Imagine the anger victims deal with as they live with unanswered questions like, 'why me'?  Ministry to all of these individuals takes people of faith. During Restorative Justice Week Nov.18-25, we pray for those who answer the call.
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This time of year, our thoughts and actions turn to those who have not been as fortunate as others; namely, the working poor and the homeless.  With this in mind, the MetroTones Pop Chorus is asking for your help in assisting these individuals and families.  We in turn want to fill you with the Christmas/Holiday spirit.  On Sat., Dec. 15th at 7:30 PM we will present a Classic Christmas concert and we want to fill the Wesleyan Celebration Centre, but we need YOUR help.  Buy a ticket and give it to someone on your list as a Christmas gift and help those in need at the same time.  All proceeds will go to the Food Depot Alimentaire with assistance to the Ray of Hope Needy Kitchen and the Karing Kitchen.  Admission is $10.00 plus 2 or more non-perishable food items.  Let’s make sure everyone will have a Very Merry Christmas.  We CAN make a difference. Tickets available at all Read’s and all  Jean Coutu locations, Sobeys (Vaughan Harvey) and Morning Glory Florals. For info. 852-9664.
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                Supporting the Karing Kitchen
For over 25 years, the Karing Kitchen has been serving a hot meal from Mon. to Fri. at noontime to the homeless and needy. For many individuals this is their only opportunity to interact with others. Currently the Karing Kitchen is serving into the thousands of meals each month. A sign of the face of poverty is that many children are among the number ministered to in this way. St. Bernard's has been an ongoing supporter of the Karing Kitchen, and one of the annual events we have participated in is, 'Let's Do Lunch'. You will see the little red cards at the church entrances. You can send these to a friend or family member and the note on the card says that a donation to the meals has been made in their honour. Then you fill out the white paper inside the card and put it and your donation in an envelope marked Karing Kitchen and place it in the collection basket at mass. We will deliver these envelopes to the Karing Kitchen. Thank you from the hungry of the downtown area.
Saint Bernards Church - Christmas Box Campaign 2012
Our Mission:  To provide assistance to families in need at Christmas time by soliciting support from our parishioners and other members of our Community.

Our Goal:  To provide food, clothing and toys to 180 individuals and families during the 2012 Christmas season. 

Our Team:  The CWL has had a committee looking after this project for many years. The current members include the following individuals:  Angela Kinden, Jessie Kinney,
Constance LeBlanc, Louise Ongo, and Hazel Robichaud.

Last year, this committee was supported by an additional 40 individuals who volunteered in various ways to make this campaign successful.

Our Partners:  First and foremost, we would like to express appreciation to our parishioners for their generous volunteer and financial support over the past years.

We would also like to acknowledge the Salvation Army which has supported this program through the Christmas Daddies program. 

The Mapleton Road Co-op staff works hard at getting us the best possible prices on the many products that are ordered. Their Co-op Council has also provided financial assistance to ensure the success of this initiative. This year, the Co-op is also planning a toy drive in late November for the children of these families.

Our campaign also reaped the benefits of the Sue Stultz Turkey with eighty percent of last year’s turkeys coming from the Moncton Food Depot Alimentaire.

The Cheers staff, who participate each year in Community fund raising events, are also planning to share the proceeds of their Friday night 50/50 draw with the campaign as well.

Our 2012 Campaign: Last year, your generous donations helped provide assistance to over 175 individuals and families during the Christmas season. We also contributed to Cross Roads for Women (for the children) as a way of supporting a preventative way in breaking this cycle.  

We are asking again this year for your support in this Social Justice initiative at this critical time of the year. 

In addition to financial contributions, you can also help us by donating a Christmas gift for a parent or a child, reusable shopping bags or time to this worthy project.

If you are aware of any parishioner who needs support at this time of year, please contact Darlene McGraw at the Rectory by calling 857-0425. She will give you the number of a committee member who will collect the necessary information for preparation of the box.










